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Tel : 2810 3630

Fax : 2575 5571
21 June 2006

Clerk to the Panel on Financial Affairs
Legislative Council

Hong Kong

(Attn : Ms Rosalind MA)

Panel on Financial Affairs
Follow-up to the meeting on S June 2006

Dear Ms Ma,

I refer to your letter of 6 June on the captioned subject which
requests the Administration to provide analyses on households with
monthly household income below $5,000. Our written response (in both
Chinese and English) is enclosed for your further action.

Yours sincerely,
(K C Kwok)
Government Economist

Encl.
c.c. Ms Vivian Sum, AA/FS (Fax: 2840 0569)
Mrs Avia Lai, AA/SFST (Fax: 2537 1736)
Ms May Leung (mleung@legco.gov.hk)
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The analysis of households with monthly income below $4,000,
as given in the Annex to LC Paper No. CB(1)1610/05-06(04), was
undertaken in response to repeated enquiries by a LegCo Panel Member
regarding the increase in the number of such low-income households

(LIH) in Hong Kong.

During the LegCo Panel meeting held on 5 June 2006, there were
confusions amongst Panel members as to the statistics with different
bases. Some Members referred to LIH as households with income less
than $4,000, while some other Members referred to those earning less
than $5,000. It is observed that providing analyses with different
income thresholds would only add unnecessary confusion to the
discussions. More importantly, experience with similar exercises of
data-based analyses suggests that the major findings and conclusions on
LIH would not change very much when the income threshold is
moderately varied. Thus we do not consider it advisable to provide an
additional analysis of those households with monthly household income

below $5,000.

Incidentally, if additional data on distribution of household
income are required for reference and comparison, they can be found in

Table 12D of the Quarterly Report on General Household Survey.



